  Dr. Ognian Shentov

Chairman, Center for the Study of Democracy

Today’s forum is the fourth in the series of CSD’s annual security conferences held in Sofia. It continues the tradition of contributing to the synergy of two processes: on the one hand, the enhanced integration of the new Member States into NATO as a system of collective security and on the other hand, the broader process of NATO transformation necessitated by the various new elements of global instability. 

By general recognition, individual states have not yet managed to adapt their institutions to the post-Cold War international realities and there remains a significant gap between the actual and the potential capabilities of NATO to promote the collective security interests of its member states. This is the reason why the 2006 NATO Summit is expected to provide answers to the critical challenges to the 21st century security environment.

Some of the solutions are related to finding better mechanisms for achieving consensus on NATO’s role in specific situations threatening the international community. Despite sometimes conflicting views of the member states on whether NATO should be relied upon in specific crises, the new threats to global security demand a new measure of responsibility for collective security issues. Consensus over the gravest of them can only be achieved by a much needed involvement in the debate of new member states such as Bulgaria.

NATO should find ways to remain a reliable guarantor of international security, which is no longer defined by the old geographical or functional dimensions. As aggression today transcends national boundaries and is manifested in new flexible forms—the most extreme of which are terrorist acts—it should be countered through equally flexible and comprehensive approaches. Therefore, it is vital to strengthen the dialogue beyond the EAPC format, extending cooperative initiatives also to major states in the Middle East, Asia and the Pacific. The democratic values shared by some of these states are a sound basis for extending this dialogue in the future.

I am extremely pleased to note that besides attracting many of the new democracies as NATO members, the Alliance evolves by engaging in further partnerships to multiply the resources for maintaining regional and global stability. This process calls for wider involvement of civil society actors in the debates on security priorities and on where security policy belongs in the modern democratic world. In this respect, I would like to point out that the Center for the Study of Democracy has made public-private partnerships a priority in its work as a key to the successful handling of contemporary security issues.

